Concerns grow over second home ownership in Whitby
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Residents in Whitby, a popular seaside town, are expressing concern over a recent study that has uncovered startling data regarding the ownership of homes in the area. The study, commissioned by the local town council, revealed that nearly half of the residential properties are owned by holidaymakers or are used as second homes. Specifically, in 2024, it was reported that 44.5 percent of houses in Whitby—equating to around 3,275 homes—fall into this category. This marks a significant rise from 2011, when only 19.5 percent of properties, or roughly 7,951 homes, were classified as non-primary residences.
Local councillor Neil Swannick has voiced his concerns about this trend, remarking, “It’s just not stopping. We’re losing residential properties that people in Whitby can afford to buy or rent.” He conveyed his apprehensions to MP Alison Hume, which led to further discussions on the implications for the community.
In response to the findings, Hume expressed her surprise at the numbers, stating she was "shocked but not surprised" and vowed to address the issue with the housing minister, Matthew Pennycook. According to reports, the housing minister mentioned that the Government is exploring various options to tackle the problem. He indicated that the aim is to provide local authorities with the necessary powers to manage the situation effectively.
Additionally, Hume brought the matter to the attention of the Minister for Tourism, Chris Bryant. While Bryant acknowledged the significance of the issue, he refrained from committing to a specific timeline for any potential measures.
The issue of second home ownership is not isolated to Whitby; it reflects a wider trend across various councils in the UK. Many local governments have been advocating for stricter regulations concerning second home purchases, citing concerns that these practices are inflating housing prices and reducing availability for local residents. In light of these ongoing discussions, it has been reported that approximately three-quarters of local authorities in England and Wales are preparing to introduce a 100% council tax premium on second homes starting from April 1, 2024.
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